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II. Outside Persons 
Who Wish to 
Address the 
Commission at 
Internal Affairs 
 

NOTE: The records reflect that no outside persons 
addressed the Commission at this Internal 
Affairs meeting. 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

III. Supplemental 
Materials for 
Internal Affairs 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NOTE: The following material pertains to Item 3 of 
this agenda. 



Nuclear Waste Strategy Coalition 
Conference Call- May 27, 2010 

Yucca Mountain Licensing Proceedings - The Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) has 
established the schedule on the Department of Energy's (DOE) Motion to Withdraw its licensing 
application for Yucca Mountain. Objections to petitions to intervene were due May 11. May 17 
is the deadline for responses to DOE's Motion to Withdraw. DOE must then reply by May 27. 
A hearing is scheduled for June 3 and 4. The hearing will be webcast and FPSC staff will 
monitor the proceedings. Following the hearings, the NRC's Atomic Safety and Licensing 
Board Panel is expected to make a recommendation to the NRC by June 30, regarding the DOE's 
Motion to Withdraw. 

Update on FPSC's Amicus Filing at NRC - (Note: This was not discussed during the NWSC call, 
but is related to the content of the call.) On May 25, the NRC's staff filed an answer to the 
FPSC's motion for leave to participate as amicus. curiae. They do not oppose the FPSC's motion 
for leave to participate as amicus. Their filing states, "Consistent with 10 C.F.R. Sec. 2.315( d), 
Florida Public Service Commission submitted its amicus curiae Memorandum along with its 
Motion that identifies an interest in the proceeding and indicates that consideration of its 
Memorandum is desirable because its participation may benefit the Board in its deliberations." 

Status of Lawsuits - The U.S. Court of Appeals has set a schedule to address the Yucca 
Mountain and nuclear waste fee-related lawsuits. Briefings and oral arguments will begin in 
September 20 IO. 

Blue Ribbon Commission (BRC) - The BRC held its second meeting on May 25 and 26 in 
Washington D.C. Commissioner Greg White (Michigan PSC) spoke on behalf ofNARUC. (See 
attached link to Commissioner White's remarks and bullet points.) Other notable speakers 
included Marv Fertel of the Nuclear Energy Institute, Dr. Tom Sanders of the American Nuclear 
Society, and Dr. Tom Cochran of the Natural Resources Defense Council (NRDC). There 
appeared to be universal agreement among the speakers that a waste repository is needed, 
regardless of whether new nuclear plants are built in the U.S. or whether waste is reprocessed. 
Opinions varied widely, however, on interim storage. Suggestions for interim storage included: 
(1) keeping the waste on-site at nuclear facilities, (2) establishing storage sites at 
decommissioned nuclear plants, and (3) transporting waste to regional interim storage sites. The 
NRDC stated that the BRC is not balanced because it is weighted too heavily in favor of the 
nuclear industry. Chairman Lee Hamilton soundly rebuffed NRDC's contention that the panel is 
biased. The next BRC meeting will take place in July and will include a tour of the Hanford 
Nuclear site in Richland, Washington. 

NWSC Meeting - Martez Norris has scheduled a meeting of the NWSC in Washington D.C. on 
June 28 and 29 at the Quincy Hotel. Infonnation on the meeting was e-mailed to NWSC 
members on April 28. The cut off date for hotel reservations is June 4. 

Next NWSC Call - Next call scheduled for June 9 at 10:00. 
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